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In a recent Biodiversity Record, Landy (2021) documents the movement of a female laced woodpecker, Picus vittatus, 
stated to be N1416. It was claimed to be banded on Pulau Ubin on 2 March 2007 at Jalan Mamam, near Beberek Hut. 
The article details the resighting of the individual on 17 January 2021 and made observations about the movement and 
the longevity of the species. However, the laced woodpecker observed by Landy (2021) was verified to not be N1416. 
Furthermore, it is not an individual that was banded in 2007, nor has it moved from Pulau Ubin to Pasir Ris.  
 
Bird banding has been conducted at various sites across Singapore, by the Avian Evolution Lab at the National University 
of Singapore, from 2013 till the present with relevant permits from the National Parks Board (NParks). Banding was 
specifically conducted at Pasir Ris Park over several instances in 2017 under permit number NPRP13-019-4c. During a 
bird banding session conducted at Pasir Ris Park between 1st to 3rd November 2017, a few laced woodpeckers were banded 
with band numbers starting N141X (Fig. 1 & 2), and none of the banded female laced woodpeckers had the band N1416. 
The band number N1416 instead belonged to a female common flameback, Dinopium javanense.  
 
In addition, consultations were made with NParks staff member, Jacky Soh, to further verify the banding records from 
Pulau Ubin. JS confirmed that the Pulau Ubin ringing records do not have any individuals banded with band number 
N1416. In Singapore, all bands used for bird banding are provided centrally by the National Parks Board. One of the main 
purposes of bird banding is being able to identify recaptured individuals using unique band numbers that do not overlap.  
 
Furthermore, in the picture provided by the author (Fig. 1 in Landy, 2021), it is not possible to confirm the last digit on 
the band, although it is likely that the individual observed by the author is either N1418 or N1419, as these were the only 
two female laced woodpeckers that were banded at Pasir Ris Park with a band number starting with N141X. All other 
band numbers in the series N141X belonged to other species or were male laced woodpeckers. Male laced woodpeckers 
are easily identified by the red crown, while females have a black crown. 
 
Given the aforementioned verifications, the information presented by Landy (2021) is therefore inaccurate and does not 
represent the movement of a laced woodpecker between Pulau Ubin and Pasir Ris, nor does it document the longevity of 
the species. It is, instead, a resighting of an individual that was banded on 3 November 2017 at Pasir Ris Park. 
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Fig. 1. Ringing datasheet for birds banded on 2 November 2017 at Pasir Ris Park. Box 1 highlights the bird banded with N1416. Box 
2 highlights another bird banded with the band number starting N141X. L-WOOD refers to the species code used for the laced 
woodpecker, while GOLD refers to the species code used for the common flameback. 
 
 

 
Fig. 2. Ringing datasheet for birds banded on 3 November 2017 at Pasir Ris Park. Box 3 to 5 highlights the bird banded with band 
numbers starting N141X. L-WOOD refers to the species code used for the laced woodpecker, while GOLD refers to the species code 
used for the common flameback. 
 


